










CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA 

 

RESOLUTION NUMBER 2248 

 

RESOLUTION APPROVING PRELIMINARY PLAT 

 

WHEREAS, Southview Acres Real Estate Company of Cannon Falls has made 

application for approval of a preliminary plat identified as the Winter Addition; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Planning Commission conducted a public hearing on December 12, 

2016 to accept testimony relating to the proposed preliminary plat; and  

 

WHEREAS, the Planning Commission finds that: (a) the preliminary plat is not a 

premature subdivision as described by Chapter 151.028; (b) the Winter Addition is currently 

served by municipal utilities and is partially developed; (c) the property is currently zoned “B-2, 

Highway Commercial” and the proposed development plan and preliminary plat are consistent 

with applicable zoning and subdivision code requirements; and (d) access to the Winter Addition 

is currently provided from 64th Avenue and plans have been approved by the City of Cannon 

Falls to construct a public street from 63rd Avenue to also serve the development; and    

 

WHEREAS, the Cannon Falls Planning Commission recommends to the Cannon Falls 

City Council that the preliminary plat for the Winter Addition be conditionally approved. 

 

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF CANNON 

FALLS, GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA, that based upon the findings of the Planning 

Commission which are hereby adopted by the City Council that the preliminary plat for the 

Winter Addition is hereby approved subject to compliance with applicable requirements of 

Chapter 151 – Subdivisions. 

 

 

Adopted by the City Council of Cannon Falls this 20th day of December, 2016. 

 

 

       City of Cannon Falls 

 

 

              

       Lyman M. Robinson, Mayor 

 

 

Attest:       

 Ronald S. Johnson, City Administrator 

 


